Communication: C 45 Committee of the Whole (2) May 12, 2021 Agenda Item # 4

From: Sandro Di

Sent: Saturday, May 08, 2021 12:14 PM

To: Antoine, Mark < Mark. Antoine@vaughan.ca>; Peverini, Mauro < MAURO. PEVERINI@vaughan.ca>;

DeFrancesca, Rosanna < Rosanna. DeFrancesca@vaughan.ca>; Ferri, Mario

<Mario.Ferri@vaughan.ca>; Rosati, Gino <Gino.Rosati@vaughan.ca>; Jackson, Linda

<Linda.Jackson@vaughan.ca>; Bevilacqua, Maurizio <Maurizio.Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; lafrate, Marilyn <Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>; Carella, Tony <Tony.Carella@vaughan.ca>; Racco, Sandra

<Sandra.Racco@vaughan.ca>; Shefman, Alan <Alan.Shefman@vaughan.ca>

Cc: Clerks@vaughan.ca; Council@vaughan.ca; DevelopmentPlanning@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] 6 storey condo

Hello everyone,

We moved into our beautiful home on Velmar Dr. in 1993 with our three young children. Everything we needed was close by; schools, parks and shopping. Velmar Dr. was a shortcut to Rutherford but traffic north and south was tolerable. The neighborhood was still a peaceful place to live.

Almost thirty years later Velmar Dr. looks like the 400 highway at peak periods. We don't need a 135 unit condo to add to the increased traffic flow. Weston Downs is a low-density area. Why the change now? Reject this project and protect the rights of all the people who moved here.

Sandro and Linda Di Lorenzo